SB 320/GA

KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

98 RS BR 2121 ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
Adds KRS 78.616(6) to provide that any city of the first class that has two (2) or more sick leave programs for its employees may purchase service credit with the retirement system for up to six (6) months of unused sick leave for each retiring employee who participates in the sick leave program administered to a majority of the eligible employees of the city. An employee participating in a sick leave program administered to a minority of the eligible employees shall become eligible for the purchase of service credit under this subsection when the employee commences participating in the sick leave program that is administered to a majority of the eligible employees of the city.
II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments

KRS 78.616 (1) already provides that up to six months of unused sick leave under a universally administered program may be purchased for a retiring employee.  This additional language clarifies how this is handled for a first class city with two or more sick leave programs.  This proposed change doesn’t appear to add any benefit not already available, but rather clarifies how a situation is handled with multiple sick leave programs.  In addition, the additional service credit purchased under this KRS 78.616 is paid for through additional contribution by the employer.  As such, there would not be any expected impact on the retirement fund due to this proposal.

Insurance Fund Comments

As with the retirement fund, this proposed language clarifies how a situation is handled where there are multiple sick leave programs.  However, there is no appreciable change in benefits due to the proposal, so any impact on the insurance fund should be negligible.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Negligible cost impact, if any.
IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1997 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.
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